

prince of peace

1209 brushy creek road • taylors, sc 2968^o 864.268.4352 • www.princeofpeacetaylors.ne

A Parish Family of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Charleston

Most Revd Robert Guglielmone, Bishop of Charleston

parish clergy

Fr Christopher Smith, STD Pastor

Fr Richard Tomlinson, STD Parochial Vicar

Fr Francisco Cruz, Assisting Priest

Deacon Robert Smith

masses

Sunday 8a Quiet Mass 10a Solemn Mass 12p Latin Mass in EF 6p Sung Mass

Saturday 5p Anticipated Mass 7p Spanish Mass

Weekday Masses M-F 7a

confessions

Wednesdays 5-6p Saturday 3.30p-4.30p

after office hours emergencies:

Call 1.866.456.2956

12 july 2015 fifteenth sunday in ordinary time (OF year B) seventh sunday after pentecost (EF)

A few weeks ago in my bulletin column I wrote about how, about 100 years ago, the ancient order of receiving the sacraments of initiation (Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist) was reversed. I explored how our religious education has used the sacraments in a carrot-and-stick routine to ensure some modicum of faith instruction before many children go and never practice the faith again. Many priests and catechists are terrified that, if they don't delay Confirmation as late as possible, children won't get anything at all.

I think part of the problem is that, as Catholics, we have forgotten that Christian formation begins with Baptism and has to last our whole life long. The primary educators of children are their parents. The parish church does nothing more than support families in that work. No religious education program, no matter how well designed it is, can make up for families who do not practice their faith. All of the statistics we are receiving now bear this fact out.

Some dioceses are restoring the ancient order of the sacraments of initiation and calling on their families to disengage catechesis from the sacraments. Catechesis is something for the whole family. Interestingly enough, many of our Protestant brothers and sisters understand this. Sunday School is for everyone, from little children in the nursery to the senior adult class. Everyone comes and studies the Bible in a formal class of instruction, before going to the main worship service. And Catholics still wonder why their Baptist friends know the Bible more than they do! Well, our separated brothers know that studying the faith is a lifelong discipline that is part and parcel of being a Christian. They put a lot of time, talent and treasure into the study of the Word.

Now, I ask you, why should it be only Protestants that do this? Imagine a Sunday morning where you and your entire family spend an hour in age specific classrooms studying the faith: the Word of God, the Sacraments, the Liturgy, Church history, moral theology, spirituality. And then the whole assembly comes together as one to celebrate the Lord's Day with the Most Holy Eucharist!

I am not making any plans at this time to change what we do at Prince of Peace on a Sunday morning. We don't have the facilities to do that if we wanted to do so, or the staff to teach at that level. And I think most people are pretty happy with the Mass times as they are. But why not think outside the box?

What would happen if we made Christian formation and worship the center of our Lord's Day? What would happen if everyone who called Prince of Peace their spiritual home had an hour of formation every week as well as Mass together? What if all of our people arranged their lives around being together as a church family, around the Table of the Word in study and the Altar of the Eucharist at Mass, and not try to fit Mass in among a whole host of other things on a Sunday?

I want you to think about how much more well formed our Catholics would be, and how much more united our parish would be as a result? Are we willing to make the sacrifices necessary to be a parish, not just of a random collection of individuals that pass through the doors once a week, but a family of believers of one heart and mind.

Fr Smith

prayer & worship

our lady of mount carmel feast day I 6 July

This prayer to Our Lady of Mount Carmel derives from an antiphon, "Flos Carmeli" ("The Flower of Carmel"), composed by St. Simon Stock (c. 1165-1265). St. Simon Stock is said to have received the Scapular of Our Lady of Mount Carmel (commonly called "the Brown Scapular") from the Blessed Virgin Mary herself, when she appeared to him on 16 July 1251 (now the Feast of Our Lady of Mount Carmel).

This prayer, therefore, is often tied to the Brown Scapular and is also recited as a novena before the Feast of Our Lady of Mount Carmel.

urgent needs:

Sunday 3a (2nd adorer) and 7a

2nd Adorer Needed for
Monday, 10a, 2p & 3p; Tuesday, 10a; Wednesday, 11p;

at: adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or call

1.772.215.7123. Hours in need of an adorer:

guild of st thomas aquinas: To share a weekly hour with

Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, please contact Lisa Buss

close the mills

Friday 7p; Saturday 3a

The Greenville Chapter of the 40 Days for Life chose 12

December 2015, the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe, as the target date for closing the Greenville Women's Clinic on Grove Road. This facility has ended the lives of over 94,000 babies since its opening in 1978 (according to DHEC records).



Untold women and men suffer after making a choice they can never reverse.

Please pray the rosary for this intention. Lift up this intention in prayer. Visit <u>www.closethemills.com</u> or call Ingrid 864.329.0044 for more information.

special donations: If you would like to donate bread and wine, a sanctuary lamp, flowers or sacred music in honor or memory of someone, please pick up a donation envelope in the Narthex. Envelope can be dropped in the collection basket or returned to Maria Rauch in the Parish Office. Please note that no flowers are used during Advent or lent.

A Prayer to Our Lady of Mount Carmel

O most beautiful Flower of Mount Carmel, fruitful vine, splendor of Heaven, Blessed Mother of the Son of God, Immaculate Virgin, assist me in this my necessity. O Star of the Sea, help me and show me herein that you are my Mother.

O Holy Mary, Mother of God, Queen of Heaven and earth, I humbly beseech you from the bottom of my heart, to succor me in this my necessity. There are none that can withstand your power. O show me herein that you are my Mother.

O Mary, conceived without sin, pray for us that have recourse to thee. (3 times)



sanctuary lamp \$20

Please donate!



altar flowers \$200

Please donate!



bread & wine \$20

Donated by Christopher & Barbara Brooks

In memory of Robert & Vivian Lee



choral music \$300

Please donate!

christian formatio

black box beside CD holder.

This week – Fan or Follower?

In this talk, Jeff Cavins shares how he has come to see Fees: that Jesus wants us to surrender every bit of our own comfort to follow him. There are many fans of Jesus in gust) this world, but we are called to be His disciples.

As A young adult, Jeff left the Catholic Church and became a Protestant Pastor for 12 years. After returning to the Catholic Church, he became a nationally known speaker who has helped thousands come to a clearer understanding of Scripture and our Faith.

women's bible study meets from 9.30a-11a in the Knights building with childcare. Please join us in our study of "Courageous Love. A Bible Study on Holiness for Women" by Stacy Mitch (available on Amazon).

cyo will meet every Sunday in July from 7-9p in Croghan Hall. All rising 9th-12th grade students are invited to join us!

> exciting dates in cyo: 10 July-Girls Night 25 July– Christmas in July 31 July-Guys Night 15 August-Game Day

For more information contact Stephanie Lasitter at: stephanie.lasitter@princeofpeacetaylors.org

cursillistas: Your Greenville Deanery Ultreya will be meeting on Thursday, 16 July at 7p in the Conner Education Building at St Mary Magdalene Catholic Church in Simpsonville. If you have any questions please contact Mark Thompson at 864.630.0606.

office of family life is looking for members to join a Meal Train for those who are in times of need, such as a new baby, a death in the family, a new parishioner, an injury or surgery, etc. If you would like to be put on the email list to be informed of parishioners in need of meals, please contact Stephanie Lasitter at

stephanie.lasitter@princeofpeacetaylors.org.

Matthew 25:35 For I was hungry, and you gave Me something to eat; I was thirsty, and you gave Me something to drink; I was a stranger, and you invited Me in.

lighthouse media: CD'S cost \$3. Please put money in religious education enrollment forms are now updated online or you may pick one up in the Parish Office.

\$50/student, \$125/family maximum (before 22 Au-

\$60/student, \$150/family maximum (after 22 August)

K5-7 grade meets on Wednesdays 6.30-7.45p Confirmation (grade 8 if RE taken in grade 7) meets on Sundays: 9-10a (plus 10a Mass at POP) http://www.princeofpeacetaylors.net/?page_id=266 RE Open House is Wednesday, 2 September at 6.30p

emmaus men's retreat will be 17-19 July. Adult males interested in experiencing this powerful weekend should contact Thomas Pruitt rtpruitt6912@gmail.com or 864.706.5772 for an application. This weekend is for you if you ever wished you could be a better Catholic husband, father, son, brother or friend. It will be held in Black Mountain, NC.

If you have any questions regarding this retreat, feel free to contact the Emmaus leader Jim Barrett, at 864.216.3313.

baptism class: Parents desiring baptism for their children must attend a Baptism Class. The next class will be held on Tuesday, 14 July at 6.30p in Croghan Hall Conference Room. Contact Gus Suarez to register at 864.420.0497.

letter from habitat for humanity: Thank you so much for your support of Habitat Greenville and the 2015 Pope Francis Builds! Your gift will transform the future for Lillian and her son, Jesus.

Habitat Greenville is proud and excited to be building this home in honor of Pope Francis. In a visit to a homeless shelter he said, "To love God and neighbor is not something abstract, but profoundly concrete: it means seeing in every person the face of the Lord to be served, to serve him concretely". We know this to be true—we see God in each and every family who walks through our doors. It is why we offer them the opportunity of homeownership—because we believe it to be a concrete way we can show love to our neighbors.

Lillian and her son are currently living in a mobile home where they are paying high rent and utility bills and the landlord doesn't maintain it well. Their move into an energy-efficient and affordable home will make a concrete difference in their lives!

fellowship & outreach

welcome new parishioners: Damon & Michelle Grabiec and their children Adam, Nolan, Ty & Maddox; Brian & Lisa Brown and their children Sophia & Liam; Margaret Radziszewski and her children Jakub & Julianna.

cyo retreat: In September, the Prince of Peace CYO will be taking its very first parish retreat to Camp Kahdalea in Brevard, NC. They will spend time getting to know one another better, team building, exploring in the mountains, and most importantly, deepening their relationships with Christ. We are very excited to finally be able to offer this opportunity to the teens! The cost for the fall retreat, covering lodging and all meals is \$80. Unfortunately, some of the youth will be unable to attend due to cost. If you would like to see as many young people as possible take advantage of this wonderful weekend and want to have a part in helping to form the future of our Church, please consider sponsoring a teen on this retreat by offering to cover their costs or praying specifically for one of the youth. The full cost is not required to be a sponsor. Please contact Stephanie Lasitter for more information at 864.331.3905 or

stephanie.lasitter@princeofpeacetaylors.org.

safe environment: Under the Diocesan Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, Prince of Peace is committed that all ministries, programs and operations affiliated with the Parish are conducted in a Safe Environment. Prior to serving as a volunteer with children at the school or church, parishioners and/or parents must complete a course in prevention education.

The training program the Diocese of Charleston chooses to use is VIRTUS. Training sessions are made available in your area by trained facilitators who volunteer their time for the Diocese of Charleston. You may take this class at any parish in SC. To register for a session near you please go to virtus.org

Prince of Peace will have Virtus sessions on: 18 July 11a-2p
22 August 11a-2p

In addition to attending a Virtus class, prior to involvement, a volunteer must also:

- ♦ Complete Background Screening Forms
- Read & Sign the Diocesan Code of Conduct
- Read & Sign the Diocesan Abuse Policy.

All forms can be picked up in the Parish Office or online at <u>princeofpeacetaylors.net</u>.

All forms and a copy of the Virtus certificate should be returned to Safe Environment Coordinators prior to volunteering. There will be no exceptions. Please return to:

Maria Rauch in the Parish Office for Church volunteering. Jennifer Simpson in the School office for school volunteering.

offertory collection			
5 july 2015			
Envelopes # 373	\$15,488		
Electronic Deposits # 59	\$3,154		
Loose Cash	\$2,927		
Total Offertory	\$21,569		
Weekly Budgeted Need	25,000		
Weekly Surplus/Shortfall	\$3,431		
SVDP	\$1,910		
34171	\$1,910		

free basketball clinics for rising k5-8th grade boys & girls: Prince of Peace Church League Coaches will be offering free basketball clinics (open to all levels) for any child interested in Church league basketball in the fall or anyone who just wants to be introduced to basketball. The clinics will start Tuesday, 14 July in the PAC from 5.30-6.30p for rising K5-3rd graders and on Thursday, 16 July 5.30-6.30p for rising 4th—8th graders. The Tuesday clinics will continue every Tuesday until 11 August and the Thursday clinics will continue every Thursday until 6 August. If you have any questions please call Brandon Calhoun at 864.423.6600.

birthright of greenville: Knights of Columbus Council 9184 from Prince of Peace presented Birthright of Greenville with a check for \$5000 to help fund their ongoing work supporting women experiencing unplanned pregnancies. The Knights hosted their first annual "Luck of the Irish" Casino Night benefitting Birthright of Greenville.

Birthright of Greenville continues their 36 year mission offering loving alternatives to abortion for women in crisis pregnancies. The Knights of Columbus support Birthright as part of their ongoing Right To Life initiative.

Following this years' success, the Knights have scheduled their 2016 event to be held on 12 March at the Cannon Center in downtown Greer. They look forward to offering an expanded evening of Irish themed Las Vegas style games, music and fun. Tickets will go on sale 12 January 2016, online at kofc9184@eventbrite.com. Anyone wishing to contribute either items or services for auction or donations to assist the Knight' efforts for Birthright of Greenville can contact Greg Pirochta, at 864.753.0576.

women's lunch bunch will meet on Tuesday, 14 July at 11.30a at Tito's Pizza. Address is 2018 Pleasant-burg Dr. Please RSVP to Dorothea Jones at 268.3354.

prince of peace community calendar

Fr Christopher Smith = FCS Fr Richard Tomlinson = FRT Fr Francisco Cruz = FFC OF= ordinary form EF = Extraordinary Form (Latin)

sunday I 2 july fifteenth sunday in ordinary time (OF year B) seventh sunday after pentecost (EF)	monday 13 july st henry (OF) feria (EF)	tuesday I 4 july st kateri tekakwitha (OF) st bonaventure (EF)
Am 7:12-15; Ps 85; Eph 1:3-14;Mk 6:7-13 8a Mass Sandra Araujo+ (FRT) 10a Mass Deceasded Members of the Carr Family (FRT) 12p EF Ingeborg Anne Michalak+(FCS) 6p Mass For the People of the Parish (FCS)	Ex 1:8-14, 22; Ps 124; Mt 10:34—11:1 7a Mass Zachary Hyder-L (FRT) 7p Novena	Ex 2:1-15a; Ps 69; Mt 11:20-24 7a Mass David Holt+ (FRT)
basketball 8.30p pac cyo 7p croghan hall	svdp 10.30a croghan hall boy scouts 6p croghan hall volleyball 7p	women's bible study 9.30a k of c build basketball 5.30 pac baptism class 6.30p croghan office columbiettes 6.30p k of c building
wednesday st bonaventure (OF) st henry the emperor (EF)	thursday I 6 july our lady of mount carmel (OF & EF)	friday 17 july weekday (OF) st alexis (EF)
Ex 3:1-6, 9-12; Ps 103; Mt 11:25-27 7a Mass Tom Kelly-L (FCS) 5p Confession (FCS)	Ex 3:13-20; Ps 105; Mt 11:28-30 7a Mass Maria Damian-L (FCS)	Ex 11:10—12:14; Ps 116; Mt 12:1-8 7a Mass Terry Rainey+(FCS)
	basketball 5.30p pac spanish bible 7p church quiet room	prayer shawl group 10a croghan hall
saturday 18 july st camillus de Iellis (OF & EF)	sunday I 9 july sixteenth sunday in ordinary time (OF year B) eighth sunday after pentecost (EF)	please pray for Ruth Hunter, Ashle Jones, Judy Whitehead, Gena Cunning ham, Elizabeth Murphy, Julie Mallory, Te- Fremont, Marie Wareing, Stephen Muller Michael Remion, Jerry Welte, Katie Nard
Ex 12:37-42; Ps 136; Mt 12:14-21 3.30p Confessions (FCS) 5p Mass Bill Sloka+(FCS) 7p McMahan Family (FFC)	Jer 23:1-6; Ps 23; Eph 2:13-18; Mk 6:30-34 8a Mass Mary L Hahn-L (FCS) 10a Mass Sandra Araujo+ (FCS) 12p EF Marguerite T Dandenault+(FCS)	Marie Robichaud, Sandra Zamora, Ro Labbe, Jada Rene Haynes, Deacon Bo Smith, Sharon Fisher, Debby Fernande Janelle Hunt, Bridgitte Gunnells, Rev Vir cent Salamoni, Tom O'Donnell, Brand

6p Mass For the People of the Parish (FCS)

squires 1.30p k of c building

basketball 8.30p pac

cyo 7p croghan hall

Save the date!
Votive Mass of the Holy Cross
and Celebration of Fr Smith's
10th Anniversary of
Ordination to the Triesthood.
Friday, 11 September 2015 at 6p

virtus class 11a croghan hall

please pray for... Ruth Hunter, Ashley Jones, Judy Whitehead, Gena Cunningham, Elizabeth Murphy, Julie Mallory, Ted Fremont, Marie Wareing, Stephen Muller, Michael Remion, Jerry Welte, Katie Nardi, Marie Robichaud, Sandra Zamora, Ron Labbe, Jada Rene Haynes, Deacon Bob Smith, Sharon Fisher, Debby Fernandes, Janelle Hunt, Bridgitte Gunnells, Rev Vincent Salamoni, Tom O'Donnell, Brandy Greene, Parker Longbottom, Wrenn Calcutt, Jim Bannister, Stephen Wiltberger, Lillie Nesbitt, William Cash, Ingrid Vest, Jack Reyes, Kevin Stainton and Genevieve Cherrett, Tom Donohue, Doris Pratt, Ron Schichtel, Geri Jender, Sarah Williams, Kenneth Price, Helen Pihokker, Jean Chow, William Hannan, Adele Robeson, Ford Sweeney, Jessica Melone, Brian Tripp, Roland Mohesky, Kevin McGavin, David Taylor, Bonita Love, Helen Schwartz, Joan Rahaley, Ann Gardiner, Aimee Bark and Carole Boysen.

*We will leave names on the prayer list for two weeks; if you would like to keep your name or the name of a loved one on the list, please contact the Parish Office.

please pray for all those serving overseas and in our military: Katie Harkins, Ryan Curry, Dustin Shane, Nicholas Mershon, and James Hock.

*if you have a family member you wish to add, please contact the Parish Office

new parishioners

welcome! Please pick up an Information Packet and register as part of our parish family. Various facilities and services are available to our active members, including use of the church for baptisms, weddings, and other sacramental events, as well as Fr Christopher Smith, Pastor parishioner status in parochial schools.

active membership is determined by the following criteria: Being properly registered for a sufficient period of time; faithful attendance at Mass on Sundays and Holy Days; use of the envelope system in regular support of the parish.

sacraments Baptisms, Weddings and Funeral Masses may be celebrated in the Ordinary Form (English) or the Extraordinary Form (Latin).

baptism Call Gus Suarez for information about the Baptismal Preparation Class. Baptisms are usually celebrated on the 1st Saturdays of the month at 10:30a. You can call Gus at 420.0497 or e-mail him at:

paptisms@princeofpeacetaylors.org

<u>cia</u> Contact Sean Chapman at rcia@princeofpeacetaylors.org information about adults becoming Catholic.

marriage preparation Call Stephanie Lasitter at least 6 months in advance of proposed wedding date about Marriage Preparation Classes and requirements for the Sacrament of Marriage.

anointing of the sick Call the parish office to receive this Sacrament prior to surgery or when gravely ill

after office hours emergencies: Call 1.866.456.2956.

parish office

Office hours 9a-4p M-Th, 9a-12p F

Phone: 864.268.4352 Fax: 864.268.3406

email:

parishoffice@princeofpeacetaylors.org website: www.princeofpeacetaylors.net

268.4352 frsmith@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Fr Richard Tomlinson, Parochial Vicar

268.4352 richard.tomlinson@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Fr Francisco Cruz, Assisting Priest

Deacon Robert Smith

908.7047

268.4352

administrative staff

Chris Bourne, Dir. of Admin. & Finance

331.3908 businessmanager@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Maria Rauch, Parish Secretary 331.3901

maria.rauch@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Tina Hajducko, Bookkeeper

331.3907 bookkeeper@princeofpeacetaylors.org nursery

christian formation

Lara Pennell, Director of Christian Formation

331.3919

lara.pennell@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Stephanie Lasitter, Director of Youth

331.3905

stephanie.lasitter@princeofpeacetaylors.org prayer shawl ministry

Alan Reed, Director of Music

331.3904 alan.reed@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Elizabeth Eger, Organist

elizabeth.eger@princeofpeacetaylors.org

prince of peace school Dr. Michael Pennell, Principal

michael.pennell@popcatholicschool.org

Jennifer Simpson, Office Manager jennifer.simpson@popcatholicschool.org School Office

331.3921

first confession & first communion Lara Pennell 704.4639

Stephanie Lasitter 551.8823

visitation of the sick & homebound Alan Fritz 449.4636

annulments

Deacon Robert Smith 908.7047

facility reservations

Maria Rauch 331.3901

perpetual adoration

adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org

dbcsmith@aol.com extraordinary ministers

Alan Fritz 449.4636

lectors

Bob Mauritz 641.5265

respect Life

Tanya Wersinger 979.1856

knights of columbus

Howard Sparrow 414.7124 kofc9184.sparrow@gmail.com

k of c squires

holytrinitysquires@yahoo.com

columbiettes

Trudy Hock 663.9796

Kim Drake 416.7967

boy scouts

Marty Yigdall 423.6541

bounce group for widows & widowers

Jean Casey 268.7554

financial & food assistance

St. Vincent de Paul Society 331.3937

Jeanette Kripinski 801.3078

basketball

Brandon Calhoun 423.6600

lucis via: catholic young adults of the up-

state

331.3906

lvgreenville@gmail.com

safe environment training Stephen & Margie Mazzitelli 469.6992

The mission of Prince of Peace is to share the fullness of the Gospel to all we encounter in our lives by equipping disciples to create and strengthen a personal relationship with Christ. By the grace of God, we are called to strive for personal holiness, participate fully in the vibrant life of the Church's Tradition and transform the world.